

## **GERRISH TOWNSHIP**

## David Udy, Supervisor

2997 E. Higgins Lake Drive Roscommon, MI 48653 (989) 821-9313 (telephone) (989) 821-8627 (fax) supervisor@gerrishtownship.org

## SUPERVISOR'S REPORT AUGUST 10, 2021

- I attended the Roscommon County Commissioner's meeting on Wednesday July 14<sup>th</sup>. I was given the opportunity to update the commissioners on the progress we are making relating to our Higgins Lake Sewer Project.
- I zoomed into the HLPOA meeting on Saturday July 17<sup>th</sup> for a Higgins Lake sewer update. I was joined by engineers from F&V.
- The GLUA Authority Board met in our township hall on Monday July 19<sup>th</sup>. Residents are encouraged to attend these Monday morning meetings. Attending these meetings are a way for residents to become educated and involved in our HL Sewer project. I also attended the annual ACT NOW picnic at the Gerrish Township Marina.
- Tuesday July 20<sup>th</sup>. I attended the July Board of Review meeting. Clerical corrections were addressed. Board of Review members are Carlos-Jean François / Chairman, Barb Stauffer / Secretary, and Gerald McReynolds.
- On July 21, I met with a resident and Road Commission Foreman Art Allen to discuss the intersection of Hillsdale and E. Higgins Lake Dr.
- The GLUA Authority Board met in our township hall on Monday July 26<sup>th.</sup> Residents are encouraged to attend these Monday morning meetings.
- On July 27<sup>th</sup>. I attended a special board work session.
- On Wednesday July 28<sup>th</sup>. I attended a Roscommon County Commissioners meeting to up-date
  the commissioners on an upcoming meeting with State Senator Curt VanderWall. Later that day
  I met with our county commissioner Ken Melvin updating Ken on my activities here in Gerrish
  Township. Ken later took me for a tour of the Higgins Lake Dam.
- On Thursday July 29<sup>th</sup> along with Clerk Patchin, we met with GFL representative Rick Falcon to clarify issues should our board vote to change trash contractors.
- Friday July 30<sup>th</sup>. I had a phone call with John Lindley to prepare for our meeting with Senator VanderWall.
- The GLUA Authority Board met in our township hall on Monday August 2<sup>nd</sup> and 9th
- On Tuesday August 2<sup>nd</sup> our team met with Senator VanderWall to request \$117,000,000 for our Higgins Lake Sewer Project.
- Thursday August 5<sup>th</sup>. I participated in our monthly township work session to prepare for tonight's meeting.
- On Saturday August 7<sup>th</sup>. I spoke to the Sheridan Trail Association Meeting, and the Higgins Lake Foundation Awareness Day about our sewer project.
- Earlier today was my final meeting as a board member of the RCTA. The board approved an addition to the facilities building, a new propane filling station and canopy. Ridership is increasing with the county bus service and monthly unlimited bus passes are now available.